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HIGHLIGHTS OF NEW OFFICER PROTOCOLS

If a call is received about orphaned animals that are not posing a threat to public safety, the new protocol includes advising the public not to disturb the site.  Wildlife should be left in the wild wherever possible.  If needed, officers will go to the site and make an assessment. 

Based on the situation, the animal may be: 

· captured and released at another location,
· sent to an accredited and appropriate rehabilitation facility, or 

· sent to an accredited facility permanently. 

When wildlife is injured and an officer is sent to the scene, an assessment is done to determine the animal’s ability to survive in the wild or if it would be a suitable candidate for rehabilitation. 

Based on the situation, the animal may be: 

· released at another location,
· sent to an accredited and appropriate rehabilitation facility, or 

· sent to an accredited facility permanently. 

Euthanizing the animal will be considered if an animal is seriously injured.  In the case of an orphaned animal when no other options are available, euthanizing an animal will require approval from a superior officer.

Necessary equipment and materials must be obtained and prepared before capturing or restraining wildlife. 

In cases where the wildlife is seriously injured and appears unlikely to recover or poses an immediate danger to the public or officer safety, then euthanasia may be required.  Wildlife will be euthanized by an officer out of public view, depending on human safety. 
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